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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

I hope you and your family are safe and well. As you are probably aware, the Government have 
announced a decision to relax social distancing measures from the 4th July.  Your child’s safety is always 

our priority and our teachers have been strictly following the two metre social distancing rule 
throughout the crisis, both whilst supporting the children of Key Workers, and since moving back to 

school-based learning for certain year groups in June. 
 

Although Government advice is showing that measures are changing to a ‘1 metre plus’ rule in some 
circumstances, we have made the decision to continue following 2 metre social distancing within our 

schools to best endeavours, for the rest of this term. Please can I ask that all parents/carers are mindful 
of this during drop off and pick up times and remind their children to continue using the 2-metre social 

distancing rule. 
 

On another note, we have missed our annual shorts and shades day for the summer solstice this year. On 
this day we throw on our shorts and shades, slip on a hat and slop on sun cream to help us learn about 

sun safety. Given the high temperatures seen this week please, see a couple of websites that might help 
to support the children's understanding of keeping themselves healthy in the sun. 

 
https://www.sunsmart.com.au/tools/videos/past-tv-campaigns/slip-slop-slap-original-sunsmart-

campaign.html  
https://www.nivea.co.uk/highlights/cancer-partners-uk-sun-safety-campaign  

 
Over the next few weeks, parents will begin to receive information about September. This will include 

who their class teacher will be, as well as some important changes that we are planning on implementing 
to help the children catch up their missed learning, but also to increase our home to school information 

sharing so that parents and carers are able to support the school based learning where possible.  
 

The Government have announced that they will provide schools with their expectations for helping the 
children return to school in September and we will of course respond in a timely way as best as we can. 
However, the new on-line platform we are implementing will be a key part of our plans - please read the 

information carefully when it is sent to you. 
 

Take care - Stay safe - Have a great weekend! 
 

Mrs J Murphy 
Executive Headteacher 
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EYFS 

Nursery children this week have been enjoying lots of outside learning in the sunshine. The nursery children 

have really enjoyed the water play and have consolidated their understanding of mathematical language used 

to describe the capacity of a jug i.e full, empty, half full or nearly empty. They have enjoyed pretending to make 

potions in their jugs with water. Nursery children have enjoyed completing some 'Getting school ready' 

challenges including practicing dressing independently, writing their name, writing some number formations 

and many more. Keep uploading your challenges to Tapestry so we can see all the fun things you have been 

doing!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception children this week have been enjoying lots of outside learning both at home and in school. They 

have been focusing on the story book ' The Very Hungry Caterpillar'. Children have enjoyed reading the story, 

re-telling the story - using the pictures or key phrases - and some even re-told the story through acting out the 

different sections. The children have ordered the pictures of the story into their own flow map and written a 

simple sentence underneath. We are very impressed with how hard the children are working to remember all 

the key criteria that goes into their simple sentences, including finger spaces, full stops and capital letters. We 

have seen some brilliant caterpillar homes being created using different materials and junk resources. The 

children have been having detailed discussions about healthy and unhealthy foods and many children are able 

to articulate why eating healthy is important for their bodies. Children have learnt two more phase 3 diagraphs 

in phonics this week ‘or’ and ‘ur’.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 

This week, we have had some more Year 1 pupils join our bubbles. 

Children were excited to see more of their peers and to be back in school. For 

those who are at home, thank you for sending us your work. Keep up the 

fantastic work! In Thinking Academically, children have been focusing on a new 

story which is ‘The Gruffalo’. Children have been using their creative minds to 

make their own masks to retell and re-enact the story. Children were able to 

use their masks in Forest School to re-enact the story in small groups.  We have 

been enjoying the beautiful weather in school, which allowed us to do more 

outdoor learning. In Maths, children have been focusing on subtracting 1 and 2 

digit numbers using a 100 square. In Thinking Healthily, children have been 

learning about growth mind-set and how they can change their mind-set from 

fixed mind-set to growth mind-set. Our P.E challenge this week was ‘mountain 

climbing’. Miss Oravcova did 28 this week. However, Aiden managed to do 49 

and Tyler- James 45. Well done Aiden and Tyler-James. Please continue to send 

in your photos and videos of yourselves engaging with your home learning. 

Have you completed a reading challenge? We are looking forward to seeing 

more children back in school next week. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 

Wow what a scorcher of a week. Well done on your fantastic work this week 

Year 3. It has been a pleasure to read and I am impressed with your 

knowledge of 2D and 3D shapes in Maths. In our English work this week we 

have been looking at how to be persuasive in our writing. We have enjoyed 

reading these incredibly persuasive pieces of writing and feel that they have 

convinced us that water horses need protecting. In our PE session this week 

we have been trying to stay active and we practiced performing burpees. My 

record was 30 in a minute - did anyone manage to beat this? 

 

It was interesting to read your responses to why pocket money is important in P4C. In our PSHE this week we 

investigated having a growth mind-set and how this can help us to recognise our accomplishments and build 

upon them. This week some of the Year 3 staff have been enjoying the sunshine in their gardens spending time 

with their dogs and their family. Enjoy your weekend and stay safe. 

 
Year 4 

Well done to everyone who has been sending in emails with examples of your home learning! The Year 4 team 

are very impressed with your work ethic and we are proud of all of you for working hard during this unusual 

time. We are particularly pleased that some of you have been completing the Guided Reading home learning 

that has been set and we have included an example below, which stood out! The Year 4 teachers love that you 

have used evidence from the text to justify your answers whilst maintaining great presentation standards! 

 

 

 

 
 

Year 2 

We hope you have enjoyed the Term 6 home learning so far - thank 

you to all of those children that have sent in their work for us. We have really 

enjoyed providing feedback and are very proud of your resilience that you 

have shown. Home learning may have been a little challenging this week as we 

have had much warmer weather and sometimes it can be hard to manage your 

impulsivity to go outside and continue with your home learning - so well done 

Year 2 as we have seen lots of you have managed to complete your home 

learning! However, we also hope you have had a chance to get outside and 

enjoy the sunshine; it can definitely make us feel good to be out in the sun and 

getting some fresh air.  

In English, we have been continuing with the story 'The Snail and the Whale’, which is actually one of my 

favourites! We have been looking at what makes a story and beginning to write our own adventure for the 

Snail and the Whale. In Maths, we have been looking at multiplication and division and recapping our 

knowledge that we have previously learned in school. We also had Jack from Pine and Luke from Spruce send 

in their great models they have made this week, which we thought were awesome! Have a lovely weekend 

Year 2, stay safe and stay happy! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please make sure you continue to read daily and practise 

your times tables using TT Rockstars alongside the tasks 

that have been set. We know that it can be tricky to 

concentrate when working from home, but we know that 

you are all very capable! If you are struggling, perhaps 

take a short break. You could spend 10 minutes in the 

garden enjoying the sunshine or complete some mindful 

colouring to calm your thoughts. Remember to check the 

school website for your next home learning activities - we 

look forward to seeing some more submissions via the 

year group emails. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 

This week the Year 6 children have had to use all their Habits of Mind as they participated in a STEM challenge 

for Stem Clubs. The children had to design their own sustainable city, using whichever materials they deemed 

appropriate. It was fantastic to see the children thinking flexibly to design a city that wasn't in the traditional 

style - most children placed a heavy focus on ensuring there was an abundance of parks and green space and a 

few children made 'car-less' cities, where cycling was the only method of transport allowed. The children also 

used the Habit of Creating, Imagining and Innovating to place solar panels, water butts and turbine farms in a 

creative way to maximise energy creation in their new city.  The children used the Habit of Questioning and 

Problem Posing to their peers to evaluate the cities that had been created before the final written piece was 

created.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 I would like to say a huge well done to all the children who demonstrated the Habit of Taking Responsible 

Risks by choosing to participate in this national competition and as a school we are extremely proud of all our 

entries! Well done all! 

 

Year 5 

Another week completed and with the sun now blazing, we enter a time of 

excitement and a little uncertainty. One steady and heart-warming aspect of 

our days has been having the pleasure of looking through the emails of not 

only some outstanding and consistent home learning, but also some lovely 

emails from both parents and children, which has been immensely positive for 

us. We are so pleased that so many of you are choosing to engage and 

continue learning as best you can and to the parents and carers supporting the 

children we thank you for your continued support. Well done especially to Zac 

for his continued Math excellence, Chloe for her writing and research, Frank 

for his outstanding Math work, Finley for his Humanities and Leonids for 

overall academic home learning excellence. Next week there is an exciting 

array of lessons prepared for you, which include creating your own adventure 

story. Having read some of your pieces of creative writing, these lessons are 

sure to produce some literacy wonders again. Do not forget to send them in 

and maybe accompany them with an illustration or two.  Although Allotments 

was last term’s topic, now is the perfect time to germinate some seeds and 

grow some vegetables and herbs over the approaching summer season.  Have 

fun and learn more about the plant growing processes. It’s going to be a 

scorcher over the next few days, so stay safe and take care. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

We also had some 

fantastic school 2020 

photos from Ethan and 

Esme. Well done all of 

you and thank you for 

sharing.   

 



ss 

.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zh9v382  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In our curriculum we offer the children opportunities to experience their learning in a wide range of ways including (among 

others) trips and visitors to our school. Unfortunately, we are unable to do this with everyone at home, however we would 

like to provide you with a range of enrichment opportunities which are popping up across Medway, Kent, The United Kingdom 

and globally.  

We are pleased to share the following opportunities: 

The Economist Educational Foundation is providing many home learning resources about racism, protesting and 

Black Lives Matter. The Economist Educational Foundation encourages critical thinking at home and all their 

resources are child-led and can be completed independently, with siblings or with an adult: Download the free 

resources here: https://economistfoundation.org/resources/  

Pupils can have a go at coding at home on https://scratch.mit.edu/  Scratch his a programme we used at school 

which can also be used at home to creative interactive stories, games and animations and share their creations  

A great enrichment experience for children is to learn about their local area - we think this is really important and 

something we focus on in Thinking Inclusively. Now that restrictions have lifted on going outside, whilst the weather 

is beautiful, could you go and explore your local area? You could go for a nature walk or explore the local streets to 

try and notice anything you haven't seen before, perhaps you could create art work based on your local area. History 

walks have started again in Rochester High Street and the castle gardens are open too. You can even search for 

where you live, shops you regularly frequent or areas you are familiar with to see how they looked in the past thanks 

to Medway Archives: https://apps.medway.gov.uk/apps/medwayimages/search.asp  

 
 
 

This week in P4C we have been looking at how we manage our money. This is a fantastic opportunity to discuss 
the importance of learning the value of money and can facilitate discussions around pocket money and whether 

chores should be done for pocket money. We are focusing on this because this week's news story is about a 
mother who bought a vending machine during lock down to teach her children about the value of money and stop 

them snacking all day. Do you think this is a good idea? What could you do at home to teach your children to 
manage their money? 

 

 

https://economistfoundation.org/resources/
https://scratch.mit.edu/
https://apps.medway.gov.uk/apps/medwayimages/search.asp


 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Please find below some helpful links that Mrs Studniarz has found that you may find useful! 

 

Positive Parenting Solutions offers free webinars for parents who want to 

“learn state-of-the-art, battle-tested parenting strategies with nationally 

recognized parenting coach, Amy McCready.” 

https://www.positiveparentingsolutions.com/web-free-webinars  

 

 

 

‘Imoves’ is a digital platform that makes learning active and fun at home. It offers 

over 1,200 lessons not just for PE and Dance, but also in Maths, English, Science 

and Humanities and to support Mental Wellbeing! Access to imoves is now FREE 

- until the end of August. https://imoves.com/ 
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